Draft Minutes of the WayaHead Committee of Blackshaw Parish Council held on 16 June 2014 in the Council Chamber, Hebden Bridge Town Hall

Present:  Cllr. Mick Davies (in the Chair), Cllr. Steve Hoyle, Cllr. Dorothy Sutcliffe, Cllr. Tim Cole, Cllr. Chris Lund
In attendance: Maggie Boyle (Clerk)

1. Apologies for absence – Cllr. Carol King.

2. Declarations of interest in matters on the agenda – none were declared.

3. Tour de France Sunday 6 July 2014:

3.1. Consider one-way system for traffic flow – Given the response from Traffic Officers of CMBC it was decided that it would not be possible to arrange a one way system through to Todmorden.

3.2. Consider identifying and signing safe walking routes to race venue – It was agreed that a sign would be created indicating that Hebden Bridge could be accessed on foot via Ragley ;

4. Emergency Plan:

4.1. Revisit of trigger of plan – It was agreed that neither the Clerk, nor the Chair could be expected to monitor the Google group seven days a week, rather residents should be aware that should there be a large scale emergency in part of the Parish the Plan could be triggered by ringing the Clerk, the Chairman or if they cannot be contacted another member of the Parish Council.
4.2. Resilience Tips competition – It was agreed to launch this in the summer prior to the Fete using the Google group, the Clerk will draw up criteria to help choose the winning entries.  Cllr. Mick Davies will ask the Project Board whether some funds could be found for prizes (items that would be suitable for an emergency pack were suggested), he also agreed to write a piece for the Hebden Bridge Times.  
4.3. Flood information for the plan – The Clerk will include details emerging about the Calderdale flood website and local Flood Wardens.
4.4. Volunteers with specialist skills equipment update – The Clerk will ask current volunteers whether they still wish to remain on the list.  A sign-up sheet will be available at the Fete for interested people to join this list;

4.5. Publication of public version – It was agreed that 50 copies of the plan would be printed to have on display at the Fete and to leave in the New Delight and the Methodist Chapel.
4.6. Launch at Fete - The Clerk will contact the Emergency Planning Team to see whether anyone will be able to attend the Fete to announce the launch and hand out the prizes.

5. Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr. Davies reported that it was hoped that Wadsworth would join in the Plan. He explained that voting rights were being discussed on the group discussing the Plan which will be a sub-committee of Hebden Royd Council which had voted £5000 to be allocated to developing the Plan.  Parishes will be expected to make smaller contributions the size relating to the number of residents. The opportunity to engage with residents about what developments they feel would be appropriate for the Parish was welcomed.  It is likely that future meetings of the WayaHead group would be used to engage with residents about the development of the Plan.
6. Minutes of the meeting held on 17 February 2014 – These were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

7. Information on matters arising from the meeting held on 17 February 2014:

7.1. Parish Website – There had not been much progress in increasing traffic to the site – it was reported that other Councils that were present at the South Penning Branch of YLCA were reporting similar problems.  It was reiterated that the Google group works very well but currently is not used to store documents.  It was agreed that the website is a Parish website and not a Parish Council website.
7.2. Broadband – The Clerk was asked to circulate the Superfast Broadband postcode checker link to the Google group with a short explanation of how to use it so that residents could find out what speeds they were likely to get and when.
8. Discussion of outstanding projects – These were not discussed. Instead the issue of the absence of residents at the meeting was remarked on. Cllrs. wondered whether the WayaHead group had lost its original function of engaging the community in making decisions about priorities for their area and the question was raised as to whether these meetings should continue.  It was pointed out the as the Neighbourhood Plan developed and community consultation was required the WayaHead meetings could become the vehicle for that engagement.

9. Dates and venues of future meetings – 16 October 2014 New Delight, 

9 February 2015 Hebden Bridge Town Hall Council Chamber.
